Mrs. Mitchell’s Rules and Procedures

Welcome back!  I hope that you had a memorable summer break and I am sure that we can have an enjoyable and productive year together.

Rules 

1. Listen when others are talking.

2. Follow directions.

3. Keep hands, feet, and objects to yourself.

4. Work quietly and do not disturb others.

5. Show respect for school and personal property.

6. Work and play in a safe manner.

Consequences

1st Offense:
name written on the board, warning

2nd Offense:  
one check by name, lose 5 minutes at recess

3rd Offense:  
two checks by name, lose entire recess

For serious offenses, the first two steps may be omitted and the student will be sent directly to the office.

Procedures for Homeroom

· Enter the classroom quietly and immediately go to your locker and prepare for your morning classes.  An assignment will be posted on the board, start on it immediately.  After attendance is taken, you will stand respectfully by your desk as the morning prayers and the Pledge of Allegiance are said.  Lunch orders and collected money and notes will be sent to the office at this time.

· Lunch cards will be kept on my desk and will be passed out daily before lunch.  Line up according to your assigned number.  Before leaving the cafeteria for recess, the lunch cards will be collected.  This procedure helps to ensure that the line goes quickly.

· Before dismissal, make sure that you have everything that you need.  You will not be allowed back into the classroom after we start for the deck.  

· Before dismissal the following is to be completed.  The desks are to be cleaned inside and out.  All chairs are to be pushed up against the desks.  The floors must be free of debris.  All lunchboxes, instruments, coats, and such are to be brought home.

· Grade reports will be sent home each week in the Wednesday envelope; “X” means student was absent and does not have to make it up; “0” means it was not turned in and student needs to make it up; “***” means student was absent for that test or assignment and needs to make it up.

Science Safety Rules

· Always follow the safety procedures.  Follow directions and ask questions if you’re unsure of what to do.

· Never put any material in your mouth.  Do not taste any chemical unless specifically told to do so.

· Do not smell any unknown material.  If you are told to smell a material, wave a hand over the material to draw the scent toward your nose.

· Avoid touching your face, mouth, ears, and eyes while working with chemicals, plants, or animals.

· Always wash your hands with soap and water immediately after using chemicals (including common chemicals such as salt and dyes), and handling natural materials or organisms.

· Do not mix unknown chemicals just to see what might happen.

· Always wear safety goggles when working with liquids.

· Clean up spills immediately and report all accidents to your teacher.

· Always wear safety goggles when using sharp or pointed tools.  You should protect your eyes while using equipment or materials that could become loose or fly through the air.

· Never use the mirror of a microscope to reflect direct sunlight.  The bright light can cause permanent eye damage.

The materials used in the science classroom are often costly, in limited supply, and can be harmful if care is not taken.  Mishandling of the science materials in the classroom will result in a misconduct referral and a trip to the office!
